You may have heard that Stagecoach are reducing their service from Stroud to Bussage and Bussage to Stroud for economic reasons.   With effect from 19 February, the last bus from Stroud to Bussage is 17.40 and from Bussage to Stroud 18.03 Monday to Saturday and no service on a Sunday.   In addition to a gathering outside the Sub Rooms in January, there was a well attended public meeting at the beginning of February to discuss what can be done about these cuts.  You can sign up to a Stroud needs Buses petition by going to www.change.org/p/stroud-needs-buses     Our County Cllr Chloe Turner and District Cllr Tricia Watson are talking to Stagecoach about the cuts.  At the same time we are joining forces with the above to ask Gloucestershire County Council to get involved to investigate if the cuts can be delayed until we have had an opportunity to assess the situation and agree how to proceed.
Gloucestershire County Council wants your views on how transport can be decarbonised. GCC adopted a Climate Change strategy in 2019 with the following targets:

· The County Council’s own operational emissions to be net zero by 2030.

· Emissions from all sources across the county to be net zero by 2050.

· The county to work with partners to deliver an 80% reduction in emissions by 2030, relative to 2005.  

In 2020, the county council set another target, committing to reaching net zero emissions from all sources across the county by 2045.   Please make your views known by going to

https:/haveyoursaygloucestershire.uk.engagementhq.com/journey-to-net-zero.
Stroud District Council’s Cotswold Canals Connected is holding ‘The Lock Challenge’ on Saturday, 13 May.  This event is encouraging people to move along the canal whether it is walking, running, kayaking or by accessible bike.  The challenge is along the route of the planned restoration works from Stonehouse, towards Saul.   Follow this link for more information: www.cotswoldcanalsconnected.org
Silver Street Car Park is now the responsibility of the Parish Council.  Residents living near to this car park have been invited to apply for 1 of 8 lockable residents’ parking bays.  In addition to these allocated parking bays there are 7 additional unreserved parking spaces.
Why Not Come Along to a Meeting? - Our next Full Council Meeting will be held on Thursday, 

2 March at 7.00 pm. Please contact the Clerk beforehand to find out where the meeting will be held and to let her know if you would like to attend, particularly if you wish to speak, so that she can make time for your issue on the agenda.  Our contact details are: Tel: 01453 887204. Email: info@chalford-glos.gov.uk. Web site: www.chalford-glos.gov.uk or follow us on Facebook 
